
Issue 38 

12/07/2019 

Newsletter 

 

 

 

Our Christian values: Compassion, forgiveness, trust, respect, courage and  perseverance 

First of all, let me say a big thank you to you all for your support of our non-uniform sale and bake sale.  

As you may be aware, school funding gets tighter every year but we still want to ensure children have 

a great time in our outdoor areas.  Your generosity will enable us to supplement the outdoor resources 

available to our KS1 children—thank you! 

As we near the end of another academic year, it is time to reflect on the year’s successes and how our 

young people have developed.  Your child’s annual report will be issued next week and provides a 

summary of both academic and social progress;  we hope you find it a valuable insight into how your 

child is doing.  Enjoy reading it and please share it with your child as it is an opportunity to celebrate 

their successes as well as discussing their next steps.       

We had our second transition day on Wednesday.  All children enjoyed getting to know each other 

and began to get things ready for their new classes.  This can still be a tricky time for some so if you  

notice that your child has any worries about the change, please see your child’s class teacher so we 

know and can provide some advice on how to make things a little easier. 

You may have noted an article in the local newspaper recently, commenting on our Ofsted grading.  

Please be assured that we have NOT had another inspection but this seems to be in response to an  

Ofsted press release about the Chief Inspector of Schools calling for Outstanding schools to no longer 

be exempt from inspection.  We are continuing to work in response to the outcomes of the October 

2018 inspection and already feel we have moved on from that report.  We hope and trust you are with 

us in support of our journey moving forward!  Your responses to our survey were certainly very positive—

thank you!  

I’m very much looking forward to next week as we will be treated to some special performances by our 

Reception, Year 2 and Year 6 children.  Tissues will be at the ready too! 

Enjoy your weekend!              Debbie Carmichael 



 

Classes % Lates Class % Lates 

Little Doves 98.15% 1 Pelicans 96.67% 4 

Little Fish 96.55% 2 Angels 93.1% 1 

Little Lambs 100% 5 Faith 98.15% 0 

Peacocks 99.26% 1 Hope 95.56% 1 

Phoenix 96.67% 3       
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Parent Survey 2019 
Thank you for your responses to our parent survey.  We received some lovely comments, including: 

What makes the school stand out from others is its emphasis on providing a nurturing environment 

and teaching invaluable skills for human interaction. 

I am so happy to send my children to school where their teachers/TA's really care for them. 

Supporting children in a strong and safe environment with great staff. 

The dojo app is a really useful 

BB provide a safe, happy and stimulating learning environment. 

BB school cares about the academic progress but also focuses on developing the children's  

character, emotional well being and spiritual lives. 

Huge across the school support for families 

Balanced with love and rules too! 

Fantastic communication with parents 

Very impressed with how the school has dealt with my son having a difficult time this year. 

Good Leadership and communication. 

The children have a good range of days out, the teachers have great characters and make it so 

much more enjoyable for children to want to go to school. 

Progress, I am so amazed by how quickly my son has progressed this year. 

We are not resting on our laurels though!  Some suggested development points are: 

Less homework and more life-related activities. 

More sporting opportunities to represent BB. 

I just wish BB would shout about their successes a bit more!! Positive PR can turn around negative 

views that parents may have re Ofsted. 

A possibility of Parent Forums in the evening. 

Overall communication, which can be confusing at times. 

Booklets for new parents about expectations, communication, wraparound etc. 

Dealing with bullying allegations and behaviour.  

More buddy/peer support. 

More practice and training for sports events. 

Year 6's be encouraged to lead sports if they are gifted in a particular sporting area. 

More outdoor learning opportunities 

More regular communication regarding progress. 

We will take these comments on board when we formulate our development plans for next year.   

Thank you again for your constructive comments! 

 


